

September 12th, 2018

Notice Of Meeting

You are requested to attend the Policing and Community Safety Partnership meeting to be held on **Tuesday, 18th September 2018 at 6:00 pm** in **Boardroom, Monaghan Row, Newry.**

Agenda

Chairman's Remarks & Apologies

Minutes of previous meeting: PCSP Meeting held on 22 May 2018. (Copy attached)

📄 *Minutes of PCSP Meeting held 22 May 2018.pdf*

Page 1

Matters arising

Declarations of Interest

PCSP Staffing Update. (Verbal)

Presentation: Supervised Activity Orders - Niall McEvoy, Probation Board NI - (PBNI) Manager

Officer's Report. (Attached)

📄 *Officer's Report.pdf*

Page 11

ASB Sub Group Reports. (Attached)

📄 *ASB Sub Group Reports.pdf*

Page 15

Bonfire Sub Group Reports. (Attached)

📄 *Bonfire Sub Group Reports.pdf*

Page 22

Home Secure (Locks and Bolts) and Good Morning / Good Neighbour Report. (Attached)

📄 *Home Secure (Locks & Bolts) and Good Morning Good Neighbour Report 1 April – 30 June 2018.pdf*

Page 27

Community Safety Warden Scheme - update - reports presented and discussed through ASB Sub Group Forum

Peace IV PCSP. (Attached)

📄 *PEACE IV PCSP Update.pdf*

Page 32

DEA Co-ordinator's Report. (Attached)

Date of Next Meeting

Report to:	Policing & Community Safety Partnership
Date of Meeting:	18 September 2018
Subject:	Minutes of PCSP Meeting held on 22 May 2018
Reporting Officer (Including Job Title):	Dan McEvoy, PCSP Manager (Temp)
Contact Officer (Including Job Title):	As above

Decisions required:	
To note this report. To consider and approve the Minutes of the previous Policing & Community Safety Partnership (PCSP) Meeting held on 22 May 2018.	
1.0	Purpose and Background:
1.1	To consider the Minutes of the PCSP Meeting held on 22 May 2018.
2.0	Key issues:
2.1	None.
3.0	Recommendations:
3.1	To note this report. To agree to approve the Minutes of the PCSP Meeting held on 22 May 2018.
4.0	Resource implications
4.1	None.
5.0	Equality and good relations implications:
5.1	None.
6.0	Appendices
6.1	Appendix I: Minutes of PCSP Meeting held on 22 May 2018.

POLICING & COMMUNITY SAFETY PARTNERSHIP

Minutes of the Policing & Community Safety Partnership Meeting of Newry, Mourne and Down District Council held in the Boardroom, Monaghan Row on Tuesday 22 May 2018 at 6pm

In attendance:

- Cllr Terry Andrews, NMDDC
- Ms Audrey Byrne, Independent Member
- Cllr William Clarke, NMDDC
- Mr Stephen Dolan, Criminal Justice Inspection NI
- Cllr Sean Doran, NMDDC
- Sgt Kelly Gibson, PSNI
- Cllr Harry Harvey, NMDDC (Chair)
- Mr Michael Heaney, Youth Justice Agency
- Ms Roisin Leckey, Probation Board NI
- Cllr Kate Loughran, NMDDC
- Ms Grace McQuiston, Independent Member (V.Chair)
- Mr Ewan Morgan, Independent Member
- Ms Wendy Osborne, Independent Member NI Policing Board
- Mr Fergal O'Brien, Southern Health & Social Care Trust
- Ms Jude O'Neill, Independent Member
- Cllr Brian Quinn, NMDDC
- Cllr Michael Ruane, NMDDC
- Cllr Michael Savage, NMDDC
- Ms Fiona Stephens, Independent Member
- Cllr David Taylor, NMDDC
- Superintendent David Moore, Acting District Commander, PSNI
- Ms Loma Wilson, NI Housing Executive

Also in Attendance:

- Ms Janine Hillen, Asst. Director – Community Engagement
- Mr Johnny McBride, Asst. Director – Community Planning & Performance
- Mr Damien Brannigan, Head of Engagement
- Mr David Patterson, Head of Community Planning
- Mr Andrew Kernaghan, PCSP Officer
- Mr Dan McEvoy, PCSP Officer
- Ms Kerri Morrow, DEA Co-ordinator (Newry)
- Ms Patricia McKeever, Democratic Services Officer

1. Apologies and Chairperson's Remarks

Apologies were received from Ms Una Kelly and Cllr Mickey Larkin.

The Chairperson thanked everyone for attending the meeting and in acknowledging that it was his last meeting as Chairperson of the PCSP Committee he expressed thanks for all the support he had received throughout the year.

The Chairperson also expressed sincere condolences to Councillor Larkin on the tragic death of his son on 4 May 2018.

The Chairperson welcomed Ms Wendy Osborne, Independent Member of the NI Policing Board and Mr Stephen Dolan from the Criminal Justice Inspection NI to the meeting.

The Chairperson acknowledged some events he and the Vice Chairperson Ms McQuiston had both recently attended the Mourne Mountain Adventure and the Community Sentencing Workshop held in Castle Buildings organised and delivered by the Department of Justice.

He added that all members should be aware that the PCSP had moved office location from Monaghan Court to the McGrath Centre in Newry and he reminded all members of the need to ensure that their expenses are submitted on time.

2. Minutes of PCSP Committee held on 23 January 2018

Read: Minutes of PCSP Committee held on 23 January 2018 (copy circulated)

Mr Brannigan advised that Mr Dan McEvoy had been present at the meeting on 23 January 2018, however this had not been recorded in the Minutes.

ACTION: On the proposal of Councillor Andrews, seconded by Ms Stephens it was agreed the Minutes of the PCSP Committee held on 23 January 2018 were a true and accurate record subject to the above amendment.

3. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.

4. Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of interest.

5. Update on PCSP Manager Recruitment

Ms Hillen advised they had been unsuccessful in recruiting a PCSP Manager, however, talks had taken place between Council's HR and Council Officers regarding the job description and linkages with community planning and good relations. Following this review Council intend to have this position filled as soon as possible.

6. PCSP Communique: Issue Number 12018. Joint Committee Funding to PCSPs – 2018/19

Read: Report by Mr Brannigan, dated 22 May 2018, regarding PCSP Communique: Issue Number 12018. Joint Committee Funding to PCSPs – 2018/19 (copy circulated)

ACTION: It was agreed to note PCSP Communique: Issue Number 12018. Joint Committee Funding to PCSPs – 2018/19

7. Updated Action Plan 2018-2019

Read: Report by Mr Brannigan, dated 22 May 2018, regarding the Updated Action Plan 2018/19 (copy circulated)

Ms Hillen advised members that due to time constraints, the additional funding of £18,939.74 had been allocated, in the short term to the Drugs and Alcohol budget, she said this was only an interim allocation and the funding could be reallocated at a later date.

ACTION: It was agreed to note the Officer Report

8. Public Space CCTV

Mr McBride delivered his presentation on Public Space CCTV (copy attached).

Following the presentation, discussion took place and the following points were raised:

- It was very important for people to feel safe in their own community.
- The presence of CCTV throughout the district was generally seen to be a deterrent in the fight against crime.
- Although the CCTV presentation indicated there was a marked decline in recorded crime in the NMDDC area, there was no evidence to indicate how much of this could be attributed to the presence of CCTV.

- It was not possible to give statistics on the effectiveness of the CCTV in the district as there was no one responsible for collating this data.
- Antisocial behaviour captured on CCTV was not always proven to be beneficial in terms of providing evidence.
- Business people throughout the district needed to be more informed in the CCTV provision in the area.
- The funding element in relation to upgrading the CCTV systems throughout the district was a matter to be carefully considered.

The Chairperson invited Superintendent Moore to comment. Superintendent Moore said that although funding was not under his control, there was a possibility he might be able to provide an indicator as to the effectiveness of CCTV by obtaining manual analysis from Pro Tec Services who had used CCTV in their security provision at property holdings. He said there were limitations to CCTV and it was very difficult to determine how much evidential CCTV recordings would result in prosecutions. He agreed that CCTV had been developed in a very piecemeal fashion but had no doubt as to its deterrent value and contribution to community safety.

Ms Leckey asked Superintendent Moore if funding could be obtained under the Assets Recovery Fund. Superintendent Moore replied that he would investigate this and also he would ascertain if there was a possibility a bid could be submitted to cover the camera costs.

Councillor Ruane said there would still be a substantial cost to be met by the rate payer and he said that further funding would be needed. He added that Belfast City Council didn't contribute at all to CCTV provision in the area.

AGREED: Superintendent Moore to ascertain if funding could be obtained under the Assets Recovery Fund to cover camera costs and report back to Committee.

9. Briefing on PSNI Operation Silent Guardian

Sergeant Gibson said Operation Silent Guardian was an initiative in operation across Northern Ireland that had first been piloted in Antrim. She said leaflets had been devised to ensure a more structured approach to reporting drug related crimes, and added that these leaflets would be beneficial in encouraging people to report other forms of crime in the district. The contact number for

Crimestoppers was included on the leaflet, and this could be used by people who didn't want to complete the leaflet. She added that the service provided by Crimestoppers was 100% anonymous and there was no way of tracing calls made to them. She said leaflets had been ordered for the district.

Sergeant Gibson continued, saying that drugs were a major on going concern with young people across the district. In response to a query from Ms O'Neill regarding the distribution of these leaflets throughout schools, Sergeant Gibson replied that this initiative would form part of the work already undertaken in schools. She said prescription drugs were as much of a threat as illegal drugs and that an initiative was underway in an effort to get these drugs off the streets. She said six customised bins had been ordered and these would provide a safe place to dispose of prescription drugs and illegal drugs. She added that these bins were in operation in other areas and had proven to be effective, additionally there was no evidence of antisocial behaviour relating to them. Sergeant Gibson continued, saying that the drugs issue was very difficult to police effectively and that a joined up approach was needed in tackling the drug problem in the area.

10. Officers' Report

Read: Report by Mr Brannigan, dated 22 May 2018, regarding Officers' Report (copy circulated)

ACTION: It was agreed to note the Officers' Report.

11. ASB Sub Group Report

Read: Report by Mr Brannigan, dated 22 May 2018, regarding ASB Sub Group Report (copy circulated)

ACTION: It was agreed to note the ASB Sub Group Report

12. Bonfire Sub Group Report

Read: Report by Mr Brannigan, dated 22 May 2018, regarding Bonfire Sub Group Report (copy circulated)

Councillor Clark asked if Mr Darren McArdle from Copius Consulting had met with the community groups with regard to bonfires and particularly contentious bonfires. Mr Kernaghan advised that this was being undertaken by Copius Consulting and an update would be provided at the next Bonfire Sub Group meeting on 25 June 2018.

Councillor Quinn said that Kilkeel had an on-going problem with flags and that local businesses had advised that the flying of flags was detrimental to their trade in terms of tourism. He said there was a need for someone to work with the young people of the area in an effort to reduce or eradicate the flying of flags.

The Chairperson replied that Mr Darren McArdle from Copius Consulting was currently working on a strategy for dealing with these issues.

ACTION: It was agreed to note the Bonfire Sub Group Report

13. Home Secure (Locks & bolts) Scheme Report

Read: Report by Mr Brannigan, dated 22 May 2018, regarding Home Secure (Locks & bolts) Scheme (copy circulated)

In response to a query from Councillor Andrews regarding the possibility of implementing smart water technology as a crime deterrent, Mr McEvoy replied that an event was to be arranged in Crossgar that would showcase a new anti-theft property marking equipment device.

Mr O'Brien asked if data protection had been breached in circulating names and addresses. Mr Brannigan replied that this information had been circulated in error.

Ms Leckey asked if it would be possible for Mr McEvoy to arrange for suitably a qualified official to speak to the victims of crime.

It was established that the Home Secure (Locks & Bolts) Scheme was a very worthwhile one and the costs associated with fitting home security devices were included within the contract.

**ACTION: It was agreed to note the Home Secure (Locks & bolts) Scheme Report
Mr McEvoy to investigate the possibility of arranging for a suitably qualified official to speak to the victims of crime.**

14. Good Morning Good Neighbour Scheme Report

Read: Report by Mr Brannigan, dated 22 May 2018, regarding the Good Morning, Good Neighbour Scheme Report (copy circulated)

ACTION: It was agreed to note the Good Morning Good Neighbour Scheme Report

15. Community Warden Scheme Report

Read: Report by Mr Brannigan, dated 22 May 2018, regarding the Community Warden Scheme Report (copy circulated)

ACTION: It was agreed to note the Community Warden Scheme Report

16. Domestic Violence Intervention Programme 2018/19

Read: Report by Mr Brannigan, dated 22 May 2018, regarding the Domestic Violence Intervention Programme 2018/19 (copy circulated)

ACTION: It was agreed to note the Officer Report

17. PEACE IV PCSP Update

Read: Report by Mr Brannigan, dated 22 May, 2018 regarding the PEACE IV PCSP Update

ACTION: It was agreed to note the PEACE IV PCSP Update Report

18. DEA Co-ordinators' Report

Read: Report by Ms Morrow, dated 22 May 2018, regarding work of District Electoral Areas (DEAs) (copy circulated)

Councillor Andrews thanked the DEAs for a recent senior citizens event that had been held in Ballynahinch and said that the advice and tips offered to older people had been very useful. He thanked the DEA Co-ordinators for all their hard work.

ACTION: It was agreed to note the DEA Co-ordinators' Report

19. Joint committee PCSP Communiqué: Issue Number 2.2018 – Inspection of Policing & Community Safety Partnerships

Read: Report by Mr Brannigan, dated 22 May, 2018 regarding Joint committee PCSP Communiqué: Issue Number 2.2018 – Inspection of Policing & Community Safety Partnerships (copy circulated)

In response to a query from Ms Byrne as to clarity on the role of the PCSPs in monitoring PSNI involvement, Mr Dolan replied that meetings took place with Police Liaison Groups and the PCSPs had a monitoring role. Ms Byrne said this was not included in the Terms of Reference. Mr Dolan responded by saying that it was part of the inspection and would be included.

Councillor Andrews asked what preparations would be made for PCSPs in the event that Stormont was not active. Mr Dolan replied that reports would continue to be issued the Criminal Justice Inspection Ni but he couldn't guarantee what traction they would have if they needed ministerial approval.

ACTION: It was agreed to note the Officer Report

20. Anti-Social Behaviour Legislation Review Consultation

Read: Report by Mr Brannigan, dated 22 May 2018, regarding Anti-Social Behaviour Legislation Review Consultation (copy circulated)

Ms O'Neill enquired as to the closing date for the response regarding the Anti-Social Behaviour document. Mr Brannigan replied that all feedback should be sent to Mr McEvoy and this would form the basis of a draft response to DOJ by the closing date of 12 June 2018 and this response would then be discussed at the next ASB Sub Group Meeting on 13 June 2018.

ACTION: It was agreed to note the Officer Report

21. AOB

Councillor Ruane referred to a recent incident that had occurred in the district and said it was vital that the community had trust in the judicial system.

Superintendent Moore replied that he couldn't comment on live investigations, however, he said that all decisions are based on EU Conventions on Human Rights. He continued saying that the PSNI had a duty to apply the law and be impartial and that they had a statutory duty to investigate, however if an issue came to court the Judge was the final arbiter.

Councillor Ruane raised the issue of Warrenpoint Police Station and said that at a previous meeting it had been discussed about Council having an interest in purchasing it, however, Council had recently been made aware via local press that the Police Station was no longer for sale. Councillor Ruane continued, saying that a lack of respect had been shown to Council by PSNI in not advising Council before the news appeared in the public domain.

Superintendent Moore replied he deeply regretted that Council had not been informed prior to the news entering the public domain. The ultimate decision not to sell was taken by the NI Policing Board who owned the building. He said events including internal delays and uncertainty post Brexit had occurred with the NI Policing Board eventually reversing their decision to sell. He gave an unreserved apology that this news had appeared in local press in advance of Council being notified of the change of plan.

Councillor Clarke congratulated the Chair and Vice Chair for the chairing skills they had demonstrated throughout the year.

Ms McQuiston said the Mourne Mountain Adventure event 21 April 2018 was a huge success and passed her congratulations on to all involved.

22. Date of Next Meeting

It was agreed that a workshop would be held to discuss the schedule and format of the meetings going forward when the new PCSP Manager took up position.

The date of the next Policing Partnership Meeting is 19 June 2018 at 6pm in Council Offices, Downpatrick

The meeting ended at 7.40pm.

Report to:	Policing & Community Safety Partnership
Date of Meeting:	18 September 2018
Subject:	Officer's Report
Reporting Officer (Including Job Title):	Dan McEvoy, PCSP Manager (Temp)
Contact Officer (Including Job Title):	Dan McEvoy, PCSP Manager (Temp) Judith Thompson, PCSP Officer (Temp)

Decisions required:	
To note this report. To consider and approve the Officers' Report.	
1.0	Purpose and Background:
1.1	To provide Members with an update on the progress of the PCSP Action Plan since the previous PCSP Meeting on Tuesday 22 May 2018.
2.0	Key issues:
2.1	Updates provided under the following sections of the Action Plan: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • ASB action Plans & Initiatives • Burglary/ Neighbourhood Watch / Rural Crime • Drugs & Alcohol Awareness • Night time Economy • Domestic & Sexual Violence • Road Safety • Rural Crime The Officer Report continues to include a section to highlight the partnership working involved.
3.0	Recommendations:
3.1	To note this report. To agree to approve the Officers' Report.
4.0	Resource implications
4.1	None.
5.0	Equality and good relations implications:
5.1	None.
6.0	Appendices
6.1	Appendix I: Officers' Report – September 2018

Strategic Objective 2: To improve community safety by tackling crime and anti-social behaviour

Anti-Social Behaviour Action Plans

ASB Community Safety action plans are in place for Ballymote in Downpatrick and Castlewellan Rd in Newcastle, ASB Sub Group members continue to receive regular updates. The third ASB Community Safety action plan for Carnagat Newry has not yet been completed as work continues on the ground with relevant statutory bodies including PSNI. Feedback from PSNI concludes that the issues within Carnagat have mostly been resolved. Newry DEA co-ordinator and PCSP continue to meet regularly with PSNI colleagues and are currently considering interventions within the Newry Area (as agreed at the most recent ASB sub group meeting on 29 August 2018).

Community Safety Wardens continue to be present in all the main towns and their reports are presented at the ASB Sub Group meetings.

Partnership Working: PSNI, PCSP, NMD Council

Respect Programme (Youth ASB)

As reported at the last PCSP meeting, RESPECT were engaged to deliver their program in the De La Salle secondary school in Downpatrick. The 8 week program ended in mid June and feedback from YJA has been very positive. The program engaged with young persons of secondary school age who are known to the police and other authorities and through sport and group activities helped to build their confidence in one another. It is hoped to consider the program for Newcastle and greater Carnagat area..

Partnership Working: PSNI, Education Authority, Translink, Carnagat Community Association, Northern Ireland Housing Executive, Youth Justice Agency, Southern Health Trust (SHSCT)

Riverwalk Kilkeel /Mournes DEA (ASB)

The Riverwalk area continues to be linked with incidents of ASB, Local Newcastle NPT members patrol the area on a regular basis. As the schools return following the summer break, the Mournes DEA Co-ordinator and PCSP are considering options regarding the delivery of activity events on Friday nights. The Peace IV program for the area has not yet been finalised.

Partnership Working; PCSP, PSNI, Kilkeel Development Association, Kilkeel High School, St Louis Grammar School, PEACE IV

Mourne Mountain Adventure (ASB)

Mourne Mountain Adventure – 2019, meetings with other statutory bodies involved in the delivery of the 2018 event are to be arranged to consider the options for the 2019 event.

Partnership Working; PCSP, PSNI, RIFCA, MOD. SERC, NI Water Service, NMD Council

Road Safety

The PCSP continue to work along with the PSNI and NIFRS and the Newry, Mourne and Down Road Safety Committee to inform with Road Safety talks. Hi-Vis vests are being distributed to individuals and sporting groups to promote safer walking and cycling as well as with schools in

district. PCSP are attending Fresher's Week events and will distribute Road Safety literature and Hi Viz vests.

A new series of presentations is about to begin within primary schools located in Rowallane, Downpatrick and Slieve Croob DEAs and PCSP continue to assist with the provision of Hi Viz vests for the P5 and P6 children who will be targeted.

PCSP participated in the recent motorcycle awareness week and attended the Newry cycle event on 7 August.

Partnership Working; PCSP, PSNI, NIFRS, Secondary Schools, NMD Road Safety Committee.

Rural Crime

The PSNI with the support of the PCSP continue to host both trailer and bike marking sessions at which members of the public can have their property marked for free. Bonecastle Rd Farmers market attendees queued up on Saturday 1st September to have trailers marked with some non farming folk bringing their trailers along, in addition cyclists from the the Shimna Wheelers CC accommodated a bike marking session on Saturday 8th September in Donard Park Newcastle. All such events are advertised in advance on PCSP social media sites and the PSNI media sites.

Partnership Working: NMD PCSP, NMD PSNI, An Garda Siochana

Neighbourhood Watch / Burglary / Crime Prevention

The Neighbourhood Watch Network Event took place 11 June 18 in the Ballyduggan Mill Downpatrick. The event was well attended and the Northern Ireland Prison Service delivered the key note address on how they manage prisoners within the prison system including education provision and other targeted schemes. NHW coordinators also had an opportunity to see in the operation the new PCSP funded property marking device.

The summer months have seen many NHW schemes become re-accredited with PSNI colleagues calling with coordinators to get forms completed and returned.

The next Neighbourhood Watch Network meeting is due to take place in 11 October 18 in the Burrendale Hotel Newcastle and will be a single agenda item event – PSNI Consultation on the shape of local Policing in the future.

Another PCSP funded event is being hosted at Newry Omniplex Cinema on 24 October, it's a silver screening event where attendees will be provided with information on scams. If successful it is hoped to run this initiative in the Downpatrick Omniplex.

Partnership Working: PSNI, Home Secure Scheme, DEAs, Council

Drugs and Alcohol.

PCSP Officers sit on the Drugs Alcohol Coordination Teams (DACT) in both the Southern Trust Area and South Eastern Trust Area. Through these forums PCSP are kept informed of latest drug and alcohol initiatives that could be considered for further roll out within the NM&D Council area.

RAPID (Remove All Prescription and Illegal Drugs) Bins program - although the installation of these bins is taking much longer than PCSP had anticipated, discussions are now moving forward again with assistance from ASCERT (SE Trust Area) and Start 360 (S Trust Area) on specific sites within Newry, Kilkeel, Newcastle and Downpatrick where these bins may be located.

Partnership Working: PCSP, PSNI, Start360, ASCERT, DEAs, District Schools and Colleges, DACT, SDACT.

Internet Safety Talks – REIM Training Solutions and PSNI Public Protection Unit

A series of very interesting and informative talks did take place during May and June 18 targeting parents of primary school children however despite personal invitations being issued, attendance was very poor with only a dozen parents attending each event. Regardless, PCSP will continue to support the delivery of targeted Internet safety talks/chats and it is hoped to arrange more of them as we begin the new school term. During the talks REIM and PSNI provide information to parents on a range of Apps that are now being used by kids. Both the REIM presenter and PSNI Officer provided information on how to ensure kids remain safe whilst using the internet and what dangers to look out for.

Members from the PSNI Public Protection Unit will be delivering a presentation on their work at a future PCSP meeting (early 2019).

Partnership Working: PCSP, PSNI, Start360, ASCERT, DEAs, District Schools

PCSP – Domestic Violence & Sexual Violence

With funding from the PCSP, the South Eastern Trust Domestic Violence Partnership have confirmed the attendance of Jackson Katz for a training event in the Burrendale on 28 November 2018. The event will target men (preferably in positions of leadership) and will look at gender violence prevention. Jackson Katz is the co-founder of Mentors in Violence Prevention and has achieved global recognition for his pioneering work and activism on issues of gender, race and violence.

PCSP Small Grant Funding 2018-2019

PCSP seasonal intervention funding was advertised under the Council's Call 2 of this year's Financial Assistance (June/July 18). 27 Applications were received within programs unit with 27 offers of awards. Total cost of £19,955.00.

PCSP General

PCSP team members continue to attend a range of private and public events at which PCSP branded items are distributed, these range from DEA co-ordinated events to local community fun days and other PSNI co-ordinated events like coffee with a cop or other crime prevention events. Recent events included, Coffee with Cop (Newcastle), Castlewellan Show, Trailer Marking session Downpatrick, Murlough Community Association AGM, Clough & District Community Association AGM and subsequent funday, SERC and SRC Freshers Week (Dpk and Newry).

PCSP Social Media

The PCSP Facebook and Twitter pages continue to gain more followers and members are encouraged to send through any related material for inclusion onto the page – material may be sent to any member of the PCSP team.

Report to:	Policing & Community Safety Partnership
Date of Meeting:	18 September 2018
Subject:	ASB Sub Group Report
Reporting Officer (Including Job Title):	Dan McEvoy, PCSP Manager (Temp)
Contact Officer (Including Job Title):	Dan McEvoy, PCSP Manager (Temp) Judith Thompson, PCSP Officer (Temp)

Decisions required:	
To note this report. To note the Minutes of the ASB Sub Group Meeting held on: > Wednesday 13 June 2018 > Wednesday 29 August 2018 (draft minutes)	
1.0	Purpose and Background:
1.1	To update Members on the work of the ASB Sub Group and to note the Minutes of the ASB Sub Group Meeting held on: > Wednesday 13 June 2018 > Wednesday 29 August 2018 (draft minutes)
2.0	Key issues:
2.1	None.
3.0	Recommendations:
3.1	To note this report. To note the Minutes of the ASB Sub Group Meetings held on: > Wednesday 13 June 2018 > Wednesday 29 August 2018 (draft minutes)
4.0	Resource implications
4.1	None.
5.0	Equality and good relations implications:
5.1	None.
6.0	Appendices
6.1	Appendix I: Minutes of ASB Sub Group Meeting on 13 June 2018 Appendix II: Minutes of ASB Sub Group Meeting on 29 August 2018 (Draft).

Minutes of ASB Sub Group Meeting, Wednesday 13 June 2018 at 6.30pm in Newcastle Centre,

Present:

Cllr Terry Andrews (TA), NM&DDC
 Sgt Sam Ballard (SB), PSNI
 Audrey Byrne (AB), PCSP Member
 Cllr Willie Clarke (WC), NM&DDC
 Sgt Kelly Gibson (KG), PSNI
 Cllr Harry Harvey (HH), NM&DDC
 Una Kelly (UK), PCSP Member
 Owen McDonnell (OMcD), NIHE
 Dan McEvoy (DMcE), PCSP Officer
 Neil McGrath (NMCG), NIFRS
 Jude McNeill (JMcn), PCSP Member

Apologies:

Bernadette McDowell, YJA

In Attendance:

Fidelma Tweedy

Actions

Welcome and Apologies	Cllr Andrews welcomed all to the meeting and welcomed Sgt Ballard who will be taking over from Sgt Gibson.	
Minutes of previous meeting	The minutes of the previous meeting (11 April 2018) were proposed correct by Audrey Byrne and seconded by Cllr Harvey.	
Update – Ballymote	<p>DMcE tabled copies of minutes from the Ballymote action group which detailed items to be addressed in the area. The Ballymote action plan is still being drafted. UK to be invited to Ballymote action group meetings at Trojan Horse. ASB in the area is greatly reduced, incidents of fires are reduced and all bodies working well together.</p> <p>DMcE provided members with details on recent activities within the Ballymote area and referred to action taken following the recent arson incident including action taken by the NIHE to close of entries in the immediate vicinity of the fire. Planning approval should be forthcoming for the proposed alley gating and the NIHE are taking this issue forward. NIHE have also funded a Building Relations in The Community (BRIC) program and through this hope to build the capacity of local Ballymote residents to start addressing issues from within. PCSP and NIHE have also agreed to fund an intervention program targeting identified young persons involved in ASB that will involve physical activity. Try to get representative from SEHSCT to join the Ballymote Community Safety Action group forum. New EA youth worker has been appointed for the Killyleagh area, starting Sept. 2018.</p>	<p>Ballymote Action Plan to be completed</p> <p>Una Kelly to be added to invite list for Ballymote Action Group</p>
Update - Carnagat	TIDES Training have been engaged by PCSP, however the community group has not yet met with TIDES, they cancel all meetings set up. The Respect project has finished in the area. PSNI reports that there is a low number of incidents of ASB in the	

	<p>area, engagement is quite limited, Community Association cancelled trip to RADAR at the last minute last year. Last summer's interventions were very effective and the Community Association is working with some children involved in ASB. Action plan still to be finalised. Best way forward is to continue with trying to get TIDES involved in the area. Sean Brennan (NIHE) has met Carnagat Community Association, Michelle Hazlett (NIHE) has moved back to cover this area and both are working on building up relations with groups in the area. £5,000 has been allocated for the Action plan in the area.</p>	<p>Carnagat Action Plan to be agreed and completed</p>
<p>Update – Castlewellan Road, Newcastle</p>	<p>The Castlewellan Rd Community Safety Action Plan for 2018-19 was tabled, developed through the Inter-Agency sub-committee this shows where and how the £5,000 funding will be spent. There will be a diversionary program for the Burrendale Estate funded by PCSP and NIHE will also make some funding available as will PSNI. Kathy Black is organising a Fun Day again this year, Denise Black from YMCA also involved. Tubs planted last year do not look good, need to be painted and re-planted, residents to be encouraged to look after them on an on-going basis. Possible idea to ask local businesses for some funding for this and check if this can be an all year round project through Council instead of a seasonal one, or each estate be tasked to maintain all year. Council's Diversity Officer may be a useful resource to talk to the community. Another fishing project is included in the Action Plan for this year, suggestion was made for a sea fishing program which is available in the area.</p>	<p>DMcE to check if Council will maintain plant boxes all year round</p> <p>DMcE to check if Diversity Officer can visit area</p> <p>DMcE to check cost of sea fishing model</p>
<p>Further Discussion</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◆ There have been several internet safety talks for parents of Primary School children. All schools were involved, many of the talks were not well attended. There will be more talks in the next term aimed at parents of pupils in Secondary and Grammar Schools. Cyber bullying, internet child abuse and online fraud are huge areas for PSNI resources. ◆ Operation Silent Guardian will be rolled out with the goal of gathering more intelligence on illegal drugs. Officers will do a leaflet drop to houses in an area and feedback from pilot shows an increase in the amount and quality of intelligence received following that. There are still ongoing efforts to try to get RAPID bins installed, but no agreements have yet been achieved. It was suggested to try to get Chamber of Commerce or Newry BID to help. ◆ WC suggested a community clean up in all estates would be useful and education for all about recycling. ◆ There has been increased ASB in Saintfield, a meeting took place last Friday, co-ordinated through PSNI. There will be a Friday night intervention scheme using ActiSport with some funding from NIHE and PCSP. ◆ Education Authority has now appointed a youth worker to cover Killough. PSNI patrols in the area have increased, no high amount of ASB in the area at the moment. 	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◆ There were some incidents of ASB outside the St. Patrick's Centre in Downpatrick, stones were thrown at a bus of German tourists, a new camera now covers the area. ◆ Constable Quinn gave a presentation to youths in the Patrician Centre, talked about asb and the implications for their lives of getting a conviction. ◆ KG gave an overview of some of the ASB stats for the area, they are not yet finalised, but will be ready for the Policing Committee meeting on 19th June. KG informed the group that the films made by SRC media students were completed and the links would be sent to the Sub Group Members. ◆ No major incidents regarding Crossgar and Killyleagh. Problems had arisen of verbal abuse at the monastery which has been resolved. ◆ The two most recent reports from Elite Security for April and May were tabled. There are approx. 12 – 14 wardens working on the CSW contract, there have been difficulties getting wardens into some estates. CSWs could possibly good area to have extra funding in. ◆ Consultation on CCTV in the District has been extended to 29 June 2018. ◆ Due to summer holidays, the previously given date of 8th August for the next meeting will be rearranged and members will be informed of new date. 	<p>KG to forward links for films to Members.</p> <p>DMcE to email reports to OMcD</p> <p>D McE to advise new date for next meeting</p>
--	--	--

Meeting concluded at 7.51 pm

Minutes of ASB Sub Group Meeting, Wednesday 29 August 2018 at 6.30pm in Newcastle Centre.

Present:

Cllr Terry Andrews (TA), NM&DDC (Chair)
 Sgt Sam Ballard (SB), PSNI
 Cllr Robert Burgess (RB), NM&DDC
 Audrey Byrne (AB), PCSP Member
 Una Kelly (UK), PCSP Member
 Bernadette McDowell (BMcD), YJA
 Dan McEvoy (DMcE), PCSP Manager (Temp)
 Jude McNeill (JMcn), PCSP Member
 Grace McQuiston (GMcQ), PCSP Member
 Con. Graeme Ofor (GO), PSNI
 Con. Warren Roberts (WR), PSNI
 Judith Thompson (JT), PCSP Officer

Apologies:

Sgt Suzanne Cochrane, PSNI
 Cllr Harry Harvey, NM&DDC
 Owen McDonnell, NIHE
 Neil McGrath, NIFRS

In Attendance:

Fidelma Tweedy

Actions

Welcome and Apologies	Cllr Andrews welcomed all to the meeting and, in particular, welcomed Judith in her new role as PCSP Officer.	
Minutes of previous meeting	The minutes of the previous meeting were proposed correct by GMcQ and seconded by RB.	
Update – Ballymote	The action plan for the Ballymote area has been completed and was tabled by DMcE at this meeting. The antisocial behaviour action plan sub group has met and work is ongoing in the area. The action plan is a fluid document, more interventions can be introduced if needed. No update received from NIHE on alley gating, temporary measures are in place.	
Update - Carnagat	Action plan still to be completed, however JT engaging with Kerri Morrow, DEA co-ordinator, re issues in the area. Up to now, Carnagat has been relatively quiet, DMcE sought approval of the group to transfer some of the £5k earmarked for Carnagat to other areas of Newry which are in need of some additional funding to address ASB incidents. Members agreed and asked to be kept informed. JT to request an update from TIDES re their intervention work.	Carnagat Action Plan to be completed JT to get feedback on TIDES progress
Update – Castlewellan Road, Newcastle	The Inter-agency forum, led by County Down Rural Community Network, will deliver the action plan for this area. Ark Community Garden are starting to replant the containers, and then we will ask if Council will maintain them, however, it was thought it would be best if the communities would maintain them together. There is a drugs issue in Castlewellan Road area, work is ongoing at a strategic level to try to get RAPID bins installed in the District.	DMcE to check if Council will maintain plant boxes all year round
Other Recorded	Across the District, ASB incidents are down on last year.	WR to forward basic

<p>ASB</p>	<p>Newcastle - Due to many ASB incidents around tennis courts PSNI have made a concerted effort to focus on Newcastle and the number of incidents is down on last year. A lot of broken glass constantly at Bloody Bridge area, PSNI not aware due to underreporting, car parking also an issue at Bloody Bridge, PSNI trying to avoid giving parking tickets, but some are parked dangerously.</p> <p>Kilkeel area has seen a big reduction, Cranfield is usually a big problem during summer months, but hasn't been this year. River Walk, Kilkeel still having issues with drinking and asb. PCSP has provided some funding and hopefully Peace IV funding will commence in October, there will be a re-imaging project involving those who are hanging around there. There are still concerns about scramblers and quad bikes around Slatemill Road, Kilkeel. Some people are unaware that if their bike/quad bike is unregistered and uninsured, it is illegal to use them in a public space. Where appropriate, signage will be erected to inform the public about the restrictions.</p> <p>Downpatrick - Hotspots have moved from Ballymote to Scotch St/Saul St. A ringleader was arrested a few weeks ago and subsequently there was a clear drop in asb rates. Also issues around St Patrick's Centre and The Grove area, more than 15 youths were trying to get into St Patrick's Centre with a shopping trolley, delays reported in trying to get through to 101 number.</p> <p>Saintfield - There have been ongoing issues at the Cricket Club, a program of Friday night football sessions was put in place and no incidents were recorded during the period of the program, the program ended on Friday 31st August. There were also mountain biking sessions in Castlewellan Forest Park, funded jointly by NIHE and PCSP, if anyone had been in contact with PSNI for ASB reasons in the preceding week, they were excluded from the next session; there was great feedback from both PSNI and the children involved in the sessions.</p> <p>Newry – there was a bonfire issue, issue with Palestinian flags and continued drinking on The Mall, mostly foreign nationals and homeless people, which is now being targeted by PSNI and involving other agencies to identify needs.</p> <p>Killyleagh – DMcE to meet Cllr Walker in relation to asb issues.</p> <p>Mayobridge – One resident was having issues with what she believed to be targeted ASB, PSNI were aware of the incidents and are actively dealing with the resident to resolve.</p> <p>Fiddler's Green, Rostrevor – D Brannigan has been dealing with residents' concerns during the festival, they are subject to noise and drinking after hours, previous years have been dealing with</p>	<p>details of Peace IV funding</p> <p>PSNI to identify and approach correct authorities for signage</p> <p>Issues with 101 number to be brought up at next partnership meeting</p> <p>SB to advise which other agencies have been involved</p>
-------------------	--	--

	discarded fat from chip van and suggested this is an area for this sub group to include in future.	
Community Safety Warden Reports	June report from Elite Security tabled for noting. July and August reports will be presented at the next ASB sub group meeting. Some members expressed concerns about the visibility of the CS Wardens on the ground. From NIFRS perspective, CSWs are having a positive impact.	DMcE to provide CSW reports to partnership CSW schedule to be distributed by DMcE

Meeting concluded at 8.00pm

Date of next meeting: Wednesday 10 October 2018 at 6.30pm in Newcastle Centre.

Report to:	Policing & Community Safety Partnership
Date of Meeting:	18 September 2018
Subject:	Bonfire Sub Group Report
Reporting Officer (Including Job Title):	Dan McEvoy, PCSP Manager (Temp)
Contact Officer (Including Job Title):	Dan McEvoy, PCSP Manager (Temp) Judith Thompson, PCSP Officer (Temp)

Decisions required:	
To note this report. To note the Minutes of the Bonfire Sub Group Meetings held on > Monday 14 May 2018 > Monday 25 June 2018	
1.0	Purpose and Background:
1.1	To update Members on the work of the Bonfire Sub Group and to note the Minutes of the Bonfire Sub Group Meetings held on: > Monday 14 May 2018 > Monday 25 June 2018
2.0	Key issues:
2.1	None.
3.0	Recommendations:
3.1	To note this report. To note the Minutes of the Bonfire Sub Group Meetings held on: > Monday 14 May 2018 > Monday 25 June 2018
4.0	Resource implications
4.1	None.
5.0	Equality and good relations implications:
5.1	None.
6.0	Appendices
6.1	Appendix I: Minutes of Bonfire Sub Group Meeting on 14 May 2018 Appendix II: Minutes of Bonfire Sub Group Meeting on 25 June 2018.

Minutes of PCSP Bonfire Sub Group Meeting

Held on Monday 14th May 2018 at 10am in Newcastle Centre

Present:

- Shirley Keenan – NM&D DEA Crotlieve
- Katrina Hynds – NM&D DEA Downpatrick
- Mabel Gilmore – NIHE
- Dan McEvoy – NM&D PCSP
- Grace McQuiston – NM&D PCSP Independent Member
- Cllr Willie Clarke – NM&D PCSP
- James Campbell – NM&D Environmental Health
- Cllr Terry Andrews – NM&D PCSP (entered meeting 10.45am)
- Sgt Suzanne Cochrane – PSNI
- Cllr Harry Harvey – NM&D PCSP
- Fiona Stephens – NM&D PCSP Independent Member
- Jude McNeill – NM&D PCSP Independent Member

In Attendance:

Karen Forde – NM&D PCSP

Apologies:

- Damien Brannigan, NM&D, Head of Service
- Sean Brennan – NIHE
- Sgt Kelly Gibson – PSNI
- Bronagh Magorrian – NIHE
- Andrew Kernaghan – NM&D PCSP
- Darren McArdle – Copius

Minutes of Previous Meeting

The previous minutes from the 12th March 2018 were noted and adopted. Proposer Cllr Harry Harvey, Seconder Cllr Willie Clarke.

Actions Arising;

1. Copius Consultancy:

Members noted the apology from Darren of Copius Consultancy. Concerns were expressed by members that no feedback or update was available from Copius.

Dan confirmed that Darren had attended a meeting last week along with PCSP & PSNI, during which he indicated that he had started to speak to various community people. The final Copius Report is not due until August 2019 although a draft working document should be produced in advance of this date. No paper will be produced in advance of the 2018 bonfire season. Dan also confirmed that Copius's role was to consider the issues of Flags & Emblems in addition to bonfires.

Action: Update to be requested from Copius

2. NIHE – TIDES Training:

Members noted that the NIHE have again engaged the services of TIDES training (mediator capacity) however no update was available about any engagements that have taken place regarding the Dundrum bonfire or other areas.

Action: Mabel Gilmore to get an update from either Sean or Bronagh on the current position regarding upcoming 2018 bonfires and in particular Dundrum.

3. Bonfire Sub Group – Terms of Reference:

Cllr Willie Clarke suggested that the Terms of Reference of the sub group be reviewed by members; he was concerned that there appeared to be little of no progress on discussions in advance of the upcoming 2018 bonfire season and in particular the Dundrum.

Suzanne Cochrane confirmed Darren had been in contact with PSNI to ask for contacts within community groups, Shirley and Katrina also stated he had requested information from them, with Katrina and Darren to meet representative of Bridge Street builders.

Action: Dan to send out Terms of Reference to all Members.

4. Ballynahinch Request for Assistance

Katrina Hynds passed on a request from the Ballynahinch Bonfire Builders/Organisers requesting that Council provide fencing for their site at Lisburn Street car park. Committee agreed that this request be met.

Action: Dan to organise provision of and erection of such fencing.

5. Dundrum 2018 Bonfire provision

Cllr Willie Clarke asked that discussions be started with Dundrum Bonfire Builders to ensure full compliance with current guidelines and that the concerns of residents who are opposed to annual event are considered. Any meeting should include the relevant statutory bodies. He re-iterated that at this late stage he thought they would be further on with discussions between mediators and builders, council representatives and builders or residents and thought discussions should at least have begun. Dan confirmed that Andrew and he had arranged to meet with Darren from Copius on Thursday 17th May and he would be raising the Dundrum bonfire.

Katrina confirmed that Priscilla and Ellen Brennan had previously been involved in discussion along with Bronagh from NIHE.

Action: Dan to liaise with all parties in an attempt to set-up a meeting.

6. Ballymote Bonfire 2017

Discussion on location of bonfire at Flying Horse took place, as NIFRS had concerns over previous site. However, a good news story reported as this remained unlit last year. There was a suggestion, though, that a representative of NIEA be asked to attend the meetings.

Action: Dan to invite John Minnis of NIEA to attend future meetings of the Bonfire Sub-Group.

Meeting ended at 11.15am

Next Meeting was agreed to be on Monday 25th June at 10am in Newcastle

Minutes of PCSP Bonfire Sub Group Meeting, Monday 25th June 2018 at 10am in Burrendale Hotel, Newcastle.

Present:

Cllr Terry Andrews, NM&DDC PCSP
 Sgt Sam Ballard, PSNI
 Damien Brannigan, NM&DDC, Head of Service
 Cllr Robert Burgess, NM&DDC PCSP
 Eddie Carroll, NIFRS
 Cllr Willie Clarke, NM&DDC PCSP
 Sgt Suzanne Cochrane, PSNI
 Edward Hanna, Copius Consulting
 Cllr Harry Harvey, NM&DDC PCSP
 Katrina Hynds, NM&DDC, DEA Co-ordinator
 Shirley Keenan, NM&DDC, DEA Co-ordinator
 Andrew Kernaghan, PCSP Officer (Chair)
 Trevor McClurg, NIFRS
 Dan McEvoy, PCSP Officer
 Jude McNeill, NM&DDC PCSP
 John Minnis, NIEA
 Suzanne Rice, NM&DDC
 Fiona Stephens, NM&DDC PCSP

Apologies:

James Campbell, NM&DDC
 Liam Dinsmore, NM&DDC
 Sean Brennan, NIHE
 Liza Wilkinson, TIDES Training
 Neil McGrath, NIFRS
 Colin Moffett, NM&DDC
 John Carson, TIDES Training
 Bronagh Magorrian, NIHE
 Grace McQuiston, NM&DDC PCSP

In Attendance:

Fidelma Tweedy

1. Welcome & Apologies

All were welcomed to the meeting and above apologies noted.

2. Minutes of Previous Meeting

Draft Minutes to be changed to rectify error in Shirley Keenan's job title. Following this, minutes were agreed as correct.

3. Update from Copius Consulting:

Edward advised that Copius have met with local stakeholders to get an understanding of the issues, they will meet with Councillors towards the end of August. They have also met representatives of statutory bodies including PSNI and NIHE to get an understanding of the general issues in the area. Towards the end of the summer, they hope to set up local stakeholder groups with localised and specific frameworks within the 7 DEAs where they will try to get buy in and threads and themes to move forward. There have been opening level conversations in regard to the Dundrum bonfire, with a view to minimising the impact this year. There needs to be an understanding of the leadership in that area and then try to move forward. They have met with most of the groups across the Council area but have not yet moved on to other issues beyond bonfires.

4. Update from previous minutes:

TIDES and Schomberg are working with the NIHE engaging with Dundrum and Killyleagh.

Bonfire agreements have been received for Ballynahinch, Downpatrick and Kilkeel.

21 barriers were supplied for Ballynahinch bonfire as requested at the previous meeting, however 11 of them were stolen within a week; these have been replaced at the site. Bridge St Downpatrick, bonfire site is will also get barriers and a 3 ton sandbase.

Killyleagh will access good relations money and haven't asked for anything else.

No agreement has been completed for Dundrum.

Schomberg have asked for hi-vis vests – PCSP will supply approx. 60.

Cllr Clarke expressed his disappointment at the lack of progress re Dundrum, it's a predominantly Nationalist estate and residents have to board up windows, it's beside the play park. There is no defined leadership in Dundrum, they come from outside the area to build it, it's extremely dangerous and last year fences were burnt, lives and property are being endangered. Edward agreed there is not structured leadership for that bonfire, they are trying to minimise the impact this year and move forward to getting someone to take ownership of the building of it.

ACTION: It was agreed that Copius would engage/meet with residents in Dundrum.

5. Further Discussion:

Trevor provided members with some information on behalf of NIFRS/NIFRS regarding their role in general terms regarding Bonfires. Including that they can visit a site and provide advice to the community, they have limited statutory powers before a fire is ignited. There is no legal minimum distance which a bonfire has to be situated away from property, however the suggested guidance is a 5:1 ratio, ie the distance away from property should be 5 times the height of the bonfire. They advised the responsibility for the bonfire lies with the site owner.

ACTION: NIFRS agreed to do a site visit for their internal information.

Good Relations money – discussion took place around the area of available funding regarding good relations. Funding is available to groups who previously have engaged with council and have agreed to sign a bonfire agreement document.

6. Terms of Reference:

There are no TOR for this bonfire sub group, it was set up as a temporary measure with the prospect of having only a couple of meetings but they are ongoing. Cllr Clarke proposed that the group do have TOR, seconded by Cllr Andrews.

ACTION: Dan McEvoy to prepare draft Terms of Reference.

In response to a question of what the NIEA's role in bonfires, J Minnis advised that they respond to environment related incidents when they receive complaints. If a crime has occurred, they look for evidence, maybe a VRN or it can be taken further to get a witness statement. So far, they have had no complaints received in relation to bonfires in NM&DDC area. With regard to fly tipping, a Council can contact the EA for removal of material eg asbestos, fuel laundering, 200+ tyres. Following information from their crime analysis team, NIEA are concentrating their resources this year on the top 6 areas for complaints. No prosecution of Crane's Tyres in Downpatrick took place; J Minnis advised that the situation had improved there in terms of site set-up and storage. He also advised that there is always someone on duty in his team in NIEA all year round.

ACTION: J Minnis to supply on-call number for NIEA.

Date of next meeting: 10th September 2018

Meeting concluded at 11.06am.

Report to:	Policing & Community Safety Partnership
Date of Meeting:	18 September 2018
Subject:	Home Secure (Locks & Bolts) and Good Morning/Good Neighbour Report 1 April – 30 June 2018
Reporting Officer (Including Job Title):	Dan McEvoy, PCSP Manager (Temp)
Contact Officer (Including Job Title):	Dan McEvoy, PCSP Manager (Temp)

Decisions required:	
To note this report. To note the quarterly progress report.	
1.0	Purpose and Background:
1.1	To provide Members with a progress report covering the period 1 April to 30 June 2018 for the Home Secure (Locks & Bolts) Scheme delivered by the Confederation of Community Groups (CCG).
2.0	Key issues:
2.1	None.
3.0	Recommendations:
3.1	To note this report. To note the quarterly progress report.
4.0	Resource implications
4.1	None
5.0	Equality and good relations implications:
5.1	None.
6.0	Appendices
6.1	Appendix I: Home Secure and Good Morning/Good Neighbour Report 1 April to 30 June 2018

Home-Secured Report

April to June 2018

Number of Homes secured	141
Devices Fitted	
Secure Ring	47
Door Bar	44
Door Chain	35
Door Viewer	2
Door Wedge Alarm	81
Door Handle Alarm	55
Window Alarm	566
Personal Alarm	22
Padlock Alarm	82
Oil tank Bar	82
Dawn To Dusk Light	67

Light Timer	43
External PIR Light Battery	95
Key Pad Safe	14
PIR Bulbs	33
TV Simulators	14
Safe Cans /Dictionary	4
Minor Repairs	6
Total Devices Fitted	1292

Referrals per D.E.A. Areas

Newry : 14

Downpatrick: 11 Rowallane: 9

Slieve Gullion: 26

Mournes: 57

Crotlieve : 9

Slieve Croob: 15

Age Bracket: 96% of Clients over the age of 60

GOOD MORNING NEWRY MOURNE & DOWN REPORTING TO PCSP			
1st April 2018 – 30th June 2018			
<i>Good Morning Volunteers</i>	Newry & Mourne District	Down District	Total
Number of new volunteers recruited	2	2	4
Number of active volunteers	43	21	64
<i>Service Users</i>	Newry & Mourne District	Down District	Total
Number of new referrals to Good Morning	6	11	17

Number of service users receiving Good Morning call	185	124	309
Good Morning Calls	Newry & Mourne District	Down District	
Total of Good Morning calls made in period	6972	3583	10555
<i>Volunteer Training & Support</i>	Newry & Mourne District	Down District	
Training or Support Offered to Good Morning volunteers	Non Visual Desktop Access Update Training Training new volunteers on system and protocols	Ongoing training on database and call handling	

Report to:	Policing & Community Safety Partnership
Date of Meeting:	18 September 2018
Subject:	PEACE IV PSCP Update
Reporting Officer (Including Job Title):	Dan McEvoy, PCSP Manager (Temp)
Contact Officer (Including Job Title):	Dan McEvoy, PCSP Manager (Temp) Claire Loughran – Peace IV Officer

Decisions required:	
To note this report. To note the PEACE IV PCSP Report.	
1.0	Purpose and Background:
1.1	PCSP is a PEACE IV Statutory Partner for delivery under complementary themes of the PEACE IV Action Plan. To update Members on delivery under the following complimentary themes: >Children and Young People >Shared Spaces and Services
2.0	Key issues:
2.1	None.
3.0	Recommendations:
3.1	To note this report. To note the PEACE IV PCSP Report.
4.0	Resource implications
4.1	None, PEACE IV resourced.
5.0	Equality and good relations implications:
5.1	None.
6.0	Appendices
6.1	Appendix I: PEACE IV PCSP Report – September 2018.

PCSP

August 2018

33

Theme: Children and Young People		
Objective	Outputs/ Targets	Delivery to date
<p>1.3 Youth Leadership Seasonal Projects – Engagement opportunities at times of high tension. Development of knowledge and understanding of own role in community. Aged 10-24</p>	<p>International exchange visits 5 training residential 1 day training session 140 participants</p>	<p>0 International exchange visits 0 training residential 0 day training session 0 participants</p>
Theme: Shared Spaces & Services		
<p>2.1 Re-imaging & Regeneration Programme – Fieldwork for initial engagement & creation of safe spaces for dialogue. Activities which will produce local physical change.</p>	<p>10 site projects Facilitated sessions Site visits Launch of final scheme</p>	<p>0 site projects 0 Facilitated sessions 0 Site visits 0 Launch of final scheme</p>
<p>2.3 Flags, emblems & Bonfires Protocol Programme – Build upon previously established protocols & create new sustainable protocols across district.</p>	<p>30 groups engaged Facilitated sessions</p>	<p>0 groups engaged 0 Facilitated sessions</p>
<p>2.8 Preparatory Programme for disengaged Communities & Leaders – Engage individuals & communities not normally engaged with PEACE or Good Relations on issues of contested space.</p>	<p>7 DEA based programmes 84 participants Facilitated sessions Site visits</p>	<p>0 DEA based programmes 0 participants 0 Facilitated sessions 0 Site visits</p>

List & Describe Activities Undertaken over the reporting period as per actions (May 2018)	
<p>1.3 Youth Leadership Seasonal Projects – Engagement opportunities at times of high tension. Development of knowledge and understanding of own role in community. Aged 10-24</p>	<p>Tender process has now been completed for this project and Todd's Leap and Beam have been appointed to deliver the programme.</p> <p>Initial meeting took place on 18th June and at this stage an error in the International Exchange Visits aspect of the contract was identified whereby costs for staff/supervisors accompanying kids on the visits was omitted from costing's. Todds Leap and BEAM had identified this omission. Following advice from procurement and SEPU a 2nd tender exercise will need to be completed regarding the international exchange visits aspect of the contract with no guarantee that Todd's Leap & BEAM will be successful in a tender process. Todds Leap were informed of this issue on Friday 17th August and at the time of this report (29th August) we are waiting feedback from them on their intentions moving forward, their options would be to withdraw from the contract and then reapply for the revised new contract (which would then include the international exchange visits staff costs) or retain their current contract and apply for the revised tender regarding the international exchange visit aspect with a hope of being awarded it.</p> <p>Every effort will be made to re-issue a revised tender asap but we will allow Todds Leap an opportunity to indicate their intentions.</p>
<p>2.1 Re-imaging & Regeneration Programme – Fieldwork for initial engagement & creation of safe spaces for dialogue. Activities which will produce local physical change.</p>	<p>Tender process has now been completed for the first part of the programme which will identify 10 areas for re-imaging/regeneration and develop a Local Action Plan for each one. County Down Rural Community Network have been appointed to this programme. Initial meeting has been scheduled to identify areas for reimagining and recruit participants to the programme.</p> <p>The second part of the programme which will take place in 12 months time, is to complete the capital works. This capital work will take place between June 2019 to June 2020.</p> <p>A meeting to discuss the tender and sign the contract is due to take place w/c 10th September 18, which would allow CDRCN to commence the project by the end of September 18.</p>
<p>2.3 Flags, emblems & Bonfires Protocol Programme – Build upon previously established protocols & create new sustainable protocols across district.</p>	<p>Copius have been appointed to complete this action.</p> <p>A Copius representative has now been integrated to the PCSP Bonfire Sub Group and has been attending these meetings.</p> <p>Meetings specifically with PSNI / NIFRS on responses / planning, scoping ongoing, gaining local intelligence of those areas across the DEAs likely to cause most contention and to understand the key stakeholders. Engagement with the DEA Co-ordinators – utilising existing channels to ensure a rapport and ability to integrate with existing work. Some of the statutory agencies have managed to meet and</p>

	<p>others planned for next period, notably elected representatives, NIHE, PCSP management, to fully understand current position and planning for bonfires and flags etc. Have attended meetings/events in the local DEAs to engage with groups and to identify some of those who will be key groups in this process and who can act as a referral point for others. Have met with some key influencers across statutory, elected and community levels across NMDDC.</p> <p>Attended Officers meeting re general discussion on bonfires on 28th August and will attend Bonfire Sub group meeting scheduled for 10th September 18.</p> <p>Copius have submitted their 2nd report and following an examination it was passed as acceptable and meeting the target timings, and as a result their 2nd invoice has been passed for payment to accounts payable (23rd August 2018).</p>
<p>2.8 Preparatory Programme for disengaged Communities & Leaders – Engage individuals & communities not normally engaged with PEACE or Good Relations on issues of contested space.</p>	<p>Tender documents are currently being developed and it is expected to appoint a provider and begin engagement under this theme in Autumn 2018.</p>
<p>List & Describe Planned Activities as per actions for next reporting period for approval</p>	
<p>1.3 Youth Leadership Seasonal Projects – Engagement opportunities at times of high tension. Development of knowledge and understanding of own role in community. Aged 10-24</p>	<p>Delegated authority requested to deliver the following:</p> <p>Estimated cost:</p>
<p>2.1 Re-imaging & Regeneration Programme – Fieldwork for initial engagement & creation of safe spaces for dialogue. Activities which will produce local physical change.</p>	<p>Delegated authority requested to deliver the following:</p> <p>Estimated cost:</p>
<p>2.3 Flags, emblems & Bonfires Protocol Programme – Build upon</p>	<p>Delegated authority requested to deliver the following:</p>

previously established protocols & create new sustainable protocols across district.	Estimated cost:	
2.8 Preparatory Programme for disengaged Communities & Leaders – Engage individuals & communities not normally engaged with PEACE or Good Relations on issues of contested space.	Delegated authority requested to deliver the following:	
	Estimated cost:	
Financial Summary: Overall Budget: £536,100		
Spend to date	£20,000.00 approx	
Signed	Head of Service	Date

Report to:	Policing & Community Safety Partnership
Date of Meeting:	18 September 2018
Subject:	DEA Co-ordinator's Report
Reporting Officer (Including Job Title):	Kerri Morrow, Newry DEA Coordinator
Contact Officer (Including Job Title):	Kerri Morrow, Newry DEA Coordinator

Decisions required:	
To note this report.	
To note the DEA Co-ordinators' Report.	
1.0	Purpose and Background:
1.1	To inform Members of the on-going work of the District Electoral Areas (DEAs) and connections with the work of the PCSP.
2.0	Key issues:
2.1	None.
3.0	Recommendations:
3.1	To note this report. To note the DEA Co-ordinators' Report.
4.0	Resource implications
4.1	None.
5.0	Equality and good relations implications:
5.1	None.
6.0	Appendices
6.1	Appendix I: DEA Co-ordinators' Report.

DEA COORDINATOR'S UPDATE SEPTEMBER 2018

Anti-Social Behaviour - Raymond McCreesh Park and High Street /Threeways

Interagency ASB Programme developed and delivered intervention sports activities in both Raymond McCreesh Park and High Street areas in Newry in response to emerging issues and high reporting figures to the PSNI and NMDDC.

A youth intervention programme including engagement and a facilitated sports programme were initiated on 7 July 2018. The aim of the activities was to reduce levels of ASB in the area, reduce the fear of crime among older people and to build the confidence of the young people who have been identified as at risk of getting involved in criminal activity. The activities are on-going and with the support of the statutory partners a series of more targeted training exercises will take place in the coming weeks and months.

Summer Intervention

In partnership with PSNI, PCSP and Newry Neighbourhood Renewal Partnership 20 young people from Newry City engaged in a safety programme which included sessions with PSNI and PCSP on drugs and alcohol, personal safety and online safety. These sessions were followed up by a 5 night residential on board the Brian Boru Sailing Boat wherein young people participated in a series of team building exercises and developed important and transferrable skills.

Road Safety Initiative - Spa Primary School and St Francis, Drumaroad

In partnership with the PSNI and PCSP, the Slieve Croob DEA Coordinator attended the schools and delivered 'Safety at School Gates' to children and family members. Pupils of the schools were then involved in the development and design of banners which held strong road safety messages.

Ethnic Minority Engagement

Information evening held in Slieve Croob DEA and Downpatrick DEA for members of the Romanian community. Consultation was carried out to assess particular needs and signposting to support and statutory services were provided.

Newry, Slieve Gullion, Crotlieve and Mournes DEAs provided a cultural engagement opportunity to 150 participants from across the area who attended MELA Festival in Belfast to experience the multicultural arts, music, crafts and food from around the world.

Community Cohesion

In Slieve Gullion DEA an intercommunity project is being developed in Newtownhamilton with a multiagency approach to address on-going issues and identify ways forward for better community cohesion.